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LBWID Planning Meeting FY-20-06 
(4/28/2020) 

Approved 

 

 

Attendees (Zoom conference): Alan Pisarski, Jerry Mendenhall, George McLennan and Davis 

Grant 

 

 

LBWID Financial update – No unanticipated variations.  

 

 

LBWID’s policy/strategy for COVID-19 update – In order to limit individual staff exposure 

and improve dredging efficiency at the same time, the staff has been testing 10-hour 4-day work 

week. The off day was determined primarily by weather. After several weeks there was general 

agreement that the 8-hour day schedule was preferable for most so the trial was dropped with out 

schedule change. 

 

 

Potential property acquisition – The Trustees agreed to ask Attorney John McBride to provide 

a list of the legal steps required.  

 

 

Bill and Julie Roberts’s new-home construction  

 

The construction of Bill and Julie Roberts new home is mostly complete except for landscaping 

and a short interior and exterior punch list. 

 

Bill and Julie have agreed to delay any decision on relocating the entrance of the LBWID 

driveway for 45 days to give the LBWID an opportunity to explore the possibility of securing an 

alternate location for an access road. Bill was very appreciative that LBWID is considering this 

alternative location and is fully aware that it is not a guaranteed solution. 

 

 

LBWID’s In-house Dredging Program 

 

LBWID has dredged the 648 barge loads since August 2019 (not including request dredging). 

The previous 12-month high was 428 barge loads. 

191 loads – Aug. 13, 2019 to Sep. 24, 2019 (Tripps Run) 

205 loads – Oct. 21, 2019 to Jan. 15, 2020 (Holmes Run) 

77 loads – March 17, 2020 to March 31, 2020 (Holmes Run) 

175 loads – April 1, 2020 to April 24, 2020 (Tripps Run) 

 

Cove dredging is next and will be undertaken for Cabb’s Cove, Emm’s Cove, Martin’s Cove, 

and Trustees Cove. 

 

 

Dredge spoil disposal at Fairfax County landfill - Davis is still negotiating with the County. 

Soil testing for dredge materials currently in the decanting basins will be in early to mid-June. 
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Community Garden update 

 

Installation of water meter still waiting approval. The new plumbing/water spigots have been 

installed. 

 

Tim Hardy has begun mowing and grounds maintenance 

 

Fence extension vs. new bushes – all agreed to go with new bushes. 

 

 

LBA Matters  

 

Kevin Hardy will live in a camper trailer parked at the LBWID compound for the 2020 summer 

lifeguard season. 

 

In lieu of the annual volunteer beach cleanup force, WID staff will do all beach cleanup this year 

in addition to spreading new sand. 

 

 

Other Upcoming LBWID tasks – Removal of four large trees from the Lake. 

 

 

New aeration system compressor – The new aeration system compressor was installed in late 

February and is now running well and operating full time. 

 

 

LBWID Trustee Action Items 

 

Work with the Janet Kerley and Penny Gross to coordinate community outreach regarding the 

operation the dam. (Alan) 

 

Work with LBA/LBWID subcommittee for stormwater improvement projects. (George) 

 

Lake Barcroft Newsletter articles - Dredging update (Alan and Davis). 


